Freedom of Information Act 2000 – cyclist death at rail station
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the following information. 

You asked:
1 -Can you confirm that the council permitted Network rail to change the interior road layout (and obviously hence the exterior road layout) so that the exit and entrances no longer matched the road layout the council had spent so much money and wasted nearly a year of commuter congestion on matching the previous internal and external layouts?

Answer: Leicester City Council as Local Planning Authority granted Listed Building Consent for application no.20111191. The application proposed: Internal alterations to the porte-cochere (covered forecourt) (Grade II Listed Building) including insertion of a glazed screen to create separate pedestrian and vehicular routes; new disabled access routes; alterations to entrance and interior surfacing. 

2 - If so what safety assessment was carried by the council and or Network rail to give permission for the changes?

Planning application 20111191 included engineering drawings that show access and egress points and vehicle routing. These details were considered and approved as part of the Grade II Listed Building Consent.
3- Why was Network Rail not required to pay to have the external layout match newly permitted internal layout in the manner which the council had previously done?

The Planning Application proposed traffic routing within the porte-cochere and use of historical vehicle accesses. 

4- Why were Network Rail permitted to have a vehicle exit upstream of the vehicle entrance? This being something that would guarantee the excessive traffic jams that we see on a daily basis when the car park is full.
The separate vehicle exit is necessary as part of the porte-cochere one-way traffic route.

5- Is external traffic congestion or external road safety even a consideration for your planning department?

Yes, these points are considered as part of the application process.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor, Rutland Wing

City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ

e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
